
 

Our Lady of the 
Nativity School  
In the Parish of Our Lady of the Nativity  

òIn All Things May God Be Glorifiedó 
Term 1 Week 6  

 
Monday 2nd March 2015  

 

OLN Parish Priest  

Fr Paul Slyney  

The Core Value for this term is Respect. 

Dear Parents and community members,  

 

Farewell Mrs Withers  

Last week Mrs Sue Withers made the 
decision to retire from her responsibility as 
Learning Support Teacher at Our Lady of the 
Nativity.  Her vocation to teach and minister 
at OLN spans an impressive twenty -two 
years. Throughout these years many 
students, families and teachers in the school 
community have benefitted from her 
professionalism. No doubt there will be many 
personal encounters with students and 
families as Mrs Withers will continue to be a 
part of OLN Parish, for now, on behalf of 
everyone ôTHANK YOUõ and we pray your 
future endeavours hold much joy.  

 

 

Parent Information Evening  

Monday evening, tonight March 2 nd  is 
another opportunity for parents to gain an 
insight into the learning day at our school. 
Classrooms will be open from 5:30 ð 6pm. At 
6pm in the School Hall there will be light 
refreshments served and a brief presentation 
outlining this yearõs educational initiatives. 

 

 

Staff Development Day  

Fridayõs student free day will be a 
professional learning day for teachers. Staff 
will further their knowledge of contemporary 
evidence based theory to ensure students are 
well to supported with their behaviour.  

 

 

Parent Teacher Communication  

Teachers work to a tight schedule and 
appreciate the half hour before morning class 

to be ready for the commencement to the 

learning day. From time to time parents do 
need to speak with a class teacher for a 
specific reason. When such issues arise, and 
can be communicated in a word or two, 
teachers can be approached as 
commonsense prevails. When a meeting is 
required please contact the Office Staff who 
will inform the teacher of your request for an 
appointment. Information can also be sent by 
a  w r i t t e n  n o t e  o r  e m a i l  t o 
oln@parra.catholic.edu.au  

 

 

Somers Street ôdrop offõ and ôpick upõ. 

It is great the School now has Flashing Road 
Safety School Lights highlighting the 40 -km/
hour in the precinct. Thank you drivers for 
entering Somers Street slowly and travelling 
down the hill so very cautiously. All cars 
using the ôdrop off and pick upõ are expected 
to turn at the end of the street. Your patience 

and awareness of the safety issues is valued.  

 

My best regards,  

 

 

Michael Cowley  

PRINCIPAL  
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 Term 1 Week 6   

RE NEWS  

ANZAC DAY MARCH 

Anzac Day 100th Anniversary March  

@ Lawson Saturday 25th April  

Anzac Day falls during Week 1 of Term 2. We 

will be continuing our tradition of attending this 

very important commemorative service as a 

school. Therefore, we are asking as many families 

as possible to join with us.  

The march route has slightly changed this year so 

we will muster adjacent to the church (near 

Skinnersôs Hardware) at 10:10am to participate in 

the Lawson March.  

Students must be in their full WINTER Uniform, 

including school hat.  

Letôs remember those Australian & New Zealand 

service personnel and their families who made 

sacrifices to preserve the freedoms we enjoy today.  

Last week we celebrated Ash Wednesday 

with a school liturgy and class prayer 
services, during which students were 

anointed with ashes to remind them to 
use this season as a time of renewal. 
Throughout the season of Lent, we are all 

called to examine our lives and make 
changes and promises that lead us closer 
to our heavenly Father. Modelling the 

practices of Lent and including children in 
these actions, is a great way to pass on 

some aspects of our faith and enhance the 

faith formation of all family members.  

 

Recently the Parish sent home 

information to students in years 3 -5 
regarding this yearsõ Sacramental 
program. If you need any more 

information please contact Paula in the 
parish office on   47591034. The 
information session for parents is 

compulsory and will be held on Sunday, 
15 th  March at 2pm in the school hall.  

Please bring along your completed 
enrolment form and a copy of your childõs 

Baptism certificate.  

 

The response to our fundraising appeal 
for Project Compassion has been very 
promising, so please continue to collect 

donat ions for th is  worthwhi le 

organisation.  

 

On St Patrickõs Day (March 

17 th ) we are holding a green 
mufti day to raise funds 
across the school. Students 

are encouraged to come to 
school in green clothing and to make a 

gold coin donation in aid of Caritas 

Australia.  

PUPIL FREE DAY TERM 1 2015  

We will be holding our Term 1 Staff 

Development Day on  

Friday 6 th  March (Week 6) . 

This is a PUPIL FREE DAY , 
and there will be NO SUPERVISION  
provided for students.  
Our focus will be Student Wellbeing  - 

Classroom Behaviour Management , 
Playground Behaviour Management 

and related wellbeing issues.  

OLN TERM 1 PUPIL FREE DAY/STAFF 

DEVELOPMENT DAY  

Friday 6 th  March (Week 6)  



 
Term 1 Week 6   

 Whatõs on this Fortnight! 

Tuesday  

3rd March  

(Week 6  

¶ Music  

¶ Banking  

Wednesday  

4th March  

¶ 11am NRL: Backyard League 

Program S2 and S3  

¶ Sport Stage 2 & 3  

Thursday  

5th March  

¶ My School Lunch Box  

¶ Sport ñKinder, Year 1 & Year 2  

¶ Uniform Shop Open 8:30am  

Friday  

6th March  
PUPIL FREE DAY/STAFF 

DEVELOPMENT DAY  
 

Monday  

9th March  

(Week 7  

¶ CATHOLIC SCHOOLS 
WEEK COMMENCES  

¶ My School Lunch Box  

¶ Toddlers Group 8:45 -11am  

Tuesday  

10th March  

¶ Banking  

¶ Music  

Wednesday  

11th March  

¶ 11am NRL: Backyard League 

Program S2 and S3  

¶ Sport ñStage 2 & Stage 3  

Thursday  

12th March  
¶ OLN CROSS COUNTRY  

¶ My School Lunch Box  

Friday  

13th March  

¶ Yr 7 2015 St Columba's Principal 

Visit  

¶ Drama  

¶ Japanese  

Sunday  

15th March  

¶ ST PATRICKõS DAY CELEBRATION @ 
FR PAULõS HOUSE 

Monday  

16th March  

(Week 8)  

¶ My School Lunch Box  

¶ Toddlers Group 8:45 -11am  

¶ School Newsletter Issued  

MY SCHOOL LUNCHBOX 

My School Lunch Box is an easily accessible 
online service for ordering school lunches. Parents 
simply browse the menu on the website and select 
the food and drinks required. They then enter the 
name of the school, the childôs name and class 
and the day the lunch is required. Payment can be 
made via credit card or Paypal.(No need for 
children to carry cash to school) The lunches are 
then delivered fresh to school on the day 
requested. 

Visit myschoollunchbox.com.au to see the full 
menu on offer. 

This new service operates on Mondays 
and Thursdays during School Terms. 

NB MORNING TEA IS 
NOT AVAILABLE 

 

Subscribe to our online newsletter 

Sign up to our online newsletter and have all the latest news and issues from  

Our  Lady of the Nativity Primary delivered straight to your email inbox. 

Go to our Home Page, and at the end of the right hand pane you will find the link to 

become a subscriber. 
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SEE OUR WEBSITE   

www.olnlawson.catholic.edu.au     

Email: oln@parra.catholic.edu.au 

If you change your address, home 
phone,  mobi le phones,  emai l 

addresses or emergency contact 
details please let the School Office 

staff know at your very earliest 
convenience.  

In case of an emergency we want to be 

able to contact you in the most 
efficient manner.  
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http://www.olnlawson.catholic.edu.au/Modules/Enews/ViewPopupEnews.aspx
http://www.olnlawson.catholic.edu.au/Modules/Enews/ViewPopupEnews.aspx


 

LIBRARY NEWS 

Our Lady of the Nativity School  
7 Somers Street Lawson NSW 2783  

òIn All Things May God Be Glorifiedó 

Email   oln@parra.catholic.edu.au  
Web   www.olnlawson.catholic.edu.au  

Phone: 02 47591787    
Fax: 02 47592605  

Dear Parents & Carers,  
We sent back the Memorial Box from The Australian War Memorial after our 2week loan. The children were able 

to handle describe and draw some precious artefacts that came cased in a display box. We wore the white gloves 

provided so as not to damage the contents.  

Children were also able to dress up in the uniform provided to experience the era. 

This was a truly valuable experience for the children and teachers in this our Anzac 

Centenary year.  

Looking forward to upcoming Centenary events,  

Maree Crawford Teacher Librarian  

 

Maree Crawford  
Teacher Librarian  

 

Backyard League is an exciting initiative 

introducing students to Rugby League in a 
safe, non -competitive and fun environment. 

The program equips students and teachers 
with the tools to play a version of our great 
game in any environment while delivering 

important education, health and welfare 
messages. Accredited and professional NRL 
staff will visit our school to deliver this 

exciting program to our students.  

Stage 2 and Stage 3 will undertake 3 

sessions of skill based activities, in Week 6, 

Week 7 & Week 8.  

EXTRACURRICULAR ACTIVITIES @ OLN  



 

OLN PARISH NEWS 

OLN Parish Mass Times  
Sunday Masses 

Saturday Vigil 5pm &  Sunday 8:30am 

Weekday Masses 

Tuesday 5pm, Wednesday & Thursday 9am 

Reconciliation 

2nd & 4th Saturdays 4-4:30pm 

Baptisms 

1st & 3rd Saturdays of the month, by 
appointment.  

One monthõs notice required 

Marriages 

By appointmentð 6 months notice required 

 

Monday Prayer Groupñ4:15-5:15pm in the 
Parish Meeting Room (Sandi Mowbray 

47592397) 

TuesdaysñScripture Groupï 7:30-8:30pm 
Jacki & Alan Skoficôs home (47 Bedford Road 

Woodford 47589063) 

WednesdaysñChristian Meditationð 5-6pm 
in the Santa Maria Outside Chapel (Terry 

OôDonnell 47587683) 

 

PARISH SACRAMENTAL MEETING FOR 

PARENTS will be Sunday 5th March at  2 -4pm in 

the OLN School Hall.  

 

STATIONS OF THE CROSS ñeach FRIDAY as 

from 27th February at 7pm.  

 

PARISH DINNERS IN THE SANTA MARIA HALL 

(after Saturday Vigil 5pm mass)  

30th May  

29th August  

28th November  

 

Parish 412Youth Group for 13+ years. To be 
included in text notifications for youth activities, please 
call or text Damian on 0425259500 or Daniel on 

0425259200.  

WORLD DAY OF PRAYER ïFriday 6th March 
Lawson Baptist Church cnr Orient St & Great Western 

Highway, Lawson. All welcome to attend. 

 

The Human JesusðTalks by Laurie Woods 

Santa Maria Hallðgold coin donation 

Session 2: Palm Sunday, 29th March 2-3pm repeat 

on Tuesday 31st March 7:30-8:30pm 

 

 

SPEED ZONE SIGN AT PARISH DRIVEWAY  

PLEASE BE AWARE THAT THE ENTRY AND EXIT DRIVEWAYS  TO AND FROM THE 
PARISH GROUNDS ARE 5KM SHARED SPEED ZONES , i.e. Drivers need to be aware of 
pedestrians who may be about to cross the driveway.  

As the PHOTINIA HEDGE can inhibit your vision whilst exiting, drivers are asked to 

PLEASE òSTOPó at the òSTOP SIGN ó BEFORE PROCEEDING ACROSS THE 
FOOTPATH.  

Please do not use  the internal driveway behind the hedge as a DROP OFF AREA FOR 

SCHOOL CHILDREN IN THE MORNING, as Somers Street has been allocated for this 
purpose.  

Also, PLEASE DO NOT PARK ON THE GRASSED AREA BETWEEN THE CHURCH AND 
THE PRESBYTERY AS DRAINAGE UNDER THE GRASS WILL BE DAMAGED.  

Thank you for your understanding.  

OLN PARISH COUNCIL  

 

 



 

OLN SCHOOL COUNCIL NEWSOLN SCHOOL COUNCIL NEWSOLN SCHOOL COUNCIL NEWS    

 

 

 

 

The only fundraiser for this term is currently underway!  

 

Get your garden ready for spring and give the kids something to do in the 

holidays by planting bulbs! Small packs of individual bulbs up to entire garden 

packs are available starting from $7.50. Friends and family are encouraged to 

order as the school receives 50% of all sales. Order forms for Bulbs Direct have 

been given out and a reminder that orders for bulbs are due back this 

Thursday 5th March. Please return the form to the office with your payment by 

cash or cheque. If you need more forms or haven't received one please ask your 

class teacher, the office or call Lynne Briggs 0425 285 957. No late orders can 

be accepted.  

 

The next School Council meeting is 18
th
 March at 7.15pm. 

OLN TERM 1 PUPIL FREE 

DAY/STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY
 

Friday 6
th March 

(Week 6)
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²ŜŜƪ у ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ мфǘƘ aŀǊŎƘ  

ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƳƳŜƴŎŜ ŀǘ нΥмрǇƳ  

 

Presentation of Assistant Principal Awards, Principal 

Awards and Principal Medals will be handed out at 

this Whole School Assembly. Parents and friends are 

welcome to join us.  



 

OLN SCHOOL UNIFORM SUPPLIER  

UNIFORM SHOP  

5ƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ ƻŦ ƎƻƻŘ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ 
ƛǘŜƳǎ ŀǊŜ ƎǊŜŀǘƭȅ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ Ŏŀƴ 
ōŜ ƭŜƊ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ hŶŎŜΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ Řƻ 
ƴƻǘ ǎŜƴŘ ƛƴ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƴƻǘ 
ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ ŀǇǇǊƻǇǊƛŀǘŜ ŦƻǊ  ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ 
ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƻ ǿŜŀǊΦ  

¢ƘŜ Ŏƻǎǘ ƻŦ /ƭƻǘƘƛƴƎ tƻƻƭ ƛǘŜƳǎ ƻŦ 
ǇŀǊǝŎǳƭŀǊƭȅ ƎƻƻŘ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ Ϸр ǇŜǊ 
ƛǘŜƳΦ  

¢ƘŜ ¦ƴƛŦƻǊƳ {ƘƻǇ ǿƛƭƭ ƻǇŜƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅǎ ŀǘ уΥолŀƳ  

²ŜŜƪ с рǘƘ aŀǊŎƘ 

²ŜŜƪ у мфǘƘ aŀǊŎƘ 


